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Subject:  Approval of Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) – Career Pathway Trust 

Partnership Agreement with the Alameda County Office of Education, Chabot 
College   

 
 
Background: This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) outlines the California Career 
Pathways Trust (CCPT) Round 2 grant objectives and activities specific to the CCPT partners. 
Chabot College is entering into an agreement with the Alameda County Office of Education  
(ACOE) who is the lead agent for the grant. The agreement is part of a California Department of 
Education CCPT Round 2 grant that ACOE received on July 1, 2015.  
 
The R4: Resilient Youth Ready to Learn. Ready for Work. Ready for Life Consortium (R4 
Consortium) application responded to regional economic priorities to build robust partnerships 
that better prepare students for the 21st century workplace and improve student transition into 
postsecondary education, training, and employment. The consortium is a collaboration between 
K-12 school districts, County Offices of Education, community colleges, community-based 
organizations and industry that will identify relevant technical skills, course sequences, early 
career advising and matriculation, assessment, enhanced student support, career readiness 
training, and development of a regional system for linking employers to the classroom and 
student experience through a continuum of work-based learning opportunities.  
 
Project activities target students in alternative high schools, community day schools, court 
schools and disconnected students. The priority pathways include construction and building 
including energy, education, health sciences, hospitality, recreation and tourism, advanced 
manufacturing/engineering, information and computer technologies, digital arts, and public 
service and law.  
 
Chabot College shall receive $498,184 for the period of September 1, 2015 through June 30, 
2019. Carryover of funds is allowed and Year 4 will be an unfunded year focused on collecting 
data and reporting progress and outcomes.  
 
Recommended Action:  That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) for a Career Pathway Trust Partnership Agreement with the Alameda 
County Office of Education, Chabot College in the amount of $498,184 for the period of 
September 1, 2015 through June 30, 2019. It is further recommended that the Board authorize the 
Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the MOU on behalf of the District. 
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